Update on IT
The below update covers the latest information regarding IT equipment and VPN usage.

IT equipment
A system has been developed to prioritise the large number of IT hardware requests by Public Health Wales staff. The list is overseen by Huw George as one of the Strategic Directors. Requests are being received continuously and the vast majority of requests have been considered and outcomes communicated. 

VPN tokens
Public Health Wales Informatics Team have received a large number of requests for staff to have VPN tokens. Again, requests from business critical functions are being prioritised. We are awaiting the delivery of VPNs from NWIS and will be getting them out to staff as soon as we can. 
The VPNs will be ‘soft tokens’ which requires staff to submit a personal smartphone number and email address in order to activate a key process (similar to online banking). Therefore, as soon as they arrive from NWIS, there will not be physical barriers to get them to staff.

VPN etiquette 
[bookmark: _GoBack]NWIS have developed some etiquette on VPN usage which can be viewed here. All staff are asked to observe the etiquette to ensure that the VPN service can cope with the increased demand. 

Next steps
Any updates on IT equipment and VPN availability will be communicated to all staff when they are available so staff are asked not to contact the IT helpdesk for individual updates where possible. 
